










July 23, 2024  
Historical Resources Board 
City of San Diego 
1222 First Avenue, MS 501 
San Diego CA 92101  
 
Re: July 25, 2024 Item # 4: Materials in support of contributing resource determinations 
 
Dear Chair Hutter and Board Members:  
 
On Item #4 – “Heart of Bankers Hill Historic District National Register Nomination”, and other items 
brought forward to the HRB that provide a recommendation to the State for listing districts on the 
National Register, I have three questions: 

1. Where can the public find the materials that support the determination of 
“Contributing” vs. “Non-Contributing” resources? 

Background: 

• The only information provided on the form for National Register of Historic Places 
Registration for each resource includes “Address”, “APN”, “Year”, “Architect” and a 
short write-up of ~ 50-100 words describing the resource. 

• In contrast, research reports for the nomination of individual resources contain 
over 100 pages of documentation and are always publicly available. They are 
transparent and allow the public to follow-along and provide informed comments 
on the determination of the contributing resource. 

• City Staff along with the parties bringing forward nominations have alluded to data, 
materials, frameworks, and other support in the determination of “Contributing 
Resources”, but to-date it appears that information is not available to the public 
for this or the prior three districts that have come before this board. 

 
2. Are members of the HRB provided with additional materials so they can make informed 

decisions in support the determination of “Contributing” vs. “Non-Contributing” 
resources? 
 

3. If so, can those materials be provided to the public as well ahead of each meeting? 

This matters for transparency and informed decision making. We know based on prior 
submissions (e.g., Inspiration Heights) that there are significant contradictions between the short 
descriptions for each resource vs other publicly available materials and the reality of the property 
itself. We know that: 

• Resources previously noted in historic resource survey reports as “Heavily Altered” and 
“Altered Beyond Recognition” were noted as “Contributing” without mention of or 
reconciliation of the discrepancy. 

• Substantial changes such as demolition, destruction, and alteration that impaired the 
significance of resources were omitted from the short write-ups. 



• Homeowners of resources noted as “Contributing” in the state listing, impatient with 
designation timing have subsequently initiated their own process for designation of their 
own property, only to be informed by their advisors that their home would not qualify due to 
significant alterations and that they should just wait for the State listing. 

Without acknowledgment of the inconsistency or reconciliation between short write-up and the 
prior publicly available materials or the physical resource itself, it’s nearly impossible to follow 
along and have an opportunity to comment on the determination of contributing resources. 

The number of resources being brought forward through criteria E is now at a record pace, on 
track for over a thousand resources in 2024 alone. It’s more important than ever to provide 
transparent and complete information on all contributing resources to the board and the public. 

 

Thank you very much, 

 

Wesley Morgan 

Resident, D3 


